Research Riders Meeting

January 12, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the thirteen members present.

Steven Clay made the motion to accept the December minutes, seconded by John  Duck, and it was unanimously approved.

President Don Moravits, reporting for Treasurer Ken Irvin, gave the following Treasurer’s report: the current balance for the group is $476.98. This was confirmed later by Treasurer Ken Irvin, who mentioned that no new deposit had been made. Milton James told us that the RRA Membership Allotment had been turned in and we should hear from them soon.
Old Business Section---Mark Griffin gave a report on the Big Texas Toy Run. There were two representatives that made the run to D/FW. There were about 75,000 participants, bringing in about $1 million in toys and $100,000 in cash. New pictures are on the website. All in all, it was a very good week end.
The Polar Bear Competition was discussed. The new patch has arrived and will be awarded at the next meeting to the winner of the competition. Certificates for the top three riders will also be awarded at the next meeting.

Jonathon Matthews gave a further report on the Credit Union 4 Kids ride that is just around the corner. There is much information at the CU website. Jonathon will be giving an update at the next meeting, as well.

New Business Section---There was an expressed desire for us to research and circulate a “statistics” sheet containing the Research Riders, along with their division info as well as bike info. This could be used for finding answers to bike specific questions by the best people to ask—those who ride the kind/style of bike in question.
There was also some discussion concerning the Confederation of Clubs. After a short round of questions, it was determined that this is something in which the RR is interested, but that more research needed to be done. Milton James will continue to check into the requirements for admission.
John Duck let us know about the BBQ fundraiser for the VFW Post 8134 in La Coste.

Due to Vice President Mark Griffin having to fulfill his military reserve requirement, the Research Riders were in need of replacing that officer. President Don Moravits made the motion that, to maintain continuity in the club, John Duck become the Vice-President until the next election cycle and that Sandra Segovia serve as Secretary until the next election cycle. It was seconded by Treasurer Ken Irvin and unanimously approved. 
Milton James let us know that he is preparing some amendments to the By-Laws for the next monthly meeting.
General Discussion---During the Open Discussion time, we were able to welcome Nathan Campbell of Division 16. Nathan came by to check out the RR meeting. He currently rides an SV 1000.
Jonathon Matthews made a motion to adjourn, seconded by John Duck, and it was unanimously accepted.

SPECIAL NOTE: The next meeting will be held on February 9th  in the first floor conference room of Building 71 from noon until 1:00 pm. (Clients have bumped us from Dining Room #2 again). Please, make every effort to attend.
